






Auditor General for Wales’ Audit Certificate and report 
I report in respect of my audit of the accounts under section 13 of the Act, whether any matters that come to my 
attention give cause for concern that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements have not been met. My audit has 
been conducted in accordance with guidance issued by the Auditor General for Wales. 

I certify that I have completed the audit of the Annual Return for the year ended 31 March 2020 of: 

Sully and Lavernock Community Council  

Auditor General’s report 
Audit opinion - Qualified 
Except for the matters reported in my Basis for Qualification below, on the basis of my review, in my opinion no matters have 
come to my attention giving cause for concern that in any material respect, the information reported in this Annual Return: 
• has not been prepared in accordance with proper practices; 
• that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements have not been met; 
• is not consistent with the Council’s/Committee’s governance arrangements; and 
• that the Council/Committee does not have proper arrangements in place to secure economy, efficiency and effectiveness in 

its use of resources.   
 
Basis of qualification 
Accounting statement 
I am unable to conclude whether or not the Accounting Statement properly presents the Council’s receipts and payments for 
the year. The scope of my audit has been limited due to the Council’s inability to provide me with sufficient audit evidence.  
 
Annual Governance Statement 
The Council’s Annual Governance Statement does not accurately reflect the Council’s governance arrangements for 2019-20: 
• The internal audit report identifies deficiencies in the Council’s governance arrangements that are not reflected in the 

Annual Governance Statement 
• The Council has not provided evidence to demonstrate that it properly approved the annual return. 
• The Council did not make proper arrangements for the approval and publication of accounts as required by the Accounts 

and Audit (Wales) Regulations 2014. 
 
 
Other matters arising and recommendations 
I draw the Council’s attention to the following matters which although they do not impact on my audit opinion, should 
nevertheless be considered by the Council. 
We will continue to monitor the Council’s progress in implementing the recommendations made in the Auditor General’s report 
in the public interest issued in October 2021 from the 2022-23 audit onwards.  
There are no further matters that I wish to draw to the Council’s attention 

 

 
Richard Harries, Director, Audit Wales 
For and on behalf of the Auditor General for Wales 

Date: 11/09/2022 
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